INGRAINED

President: Peter Howell (03)758 1297 P.O. Box 35 Upper Ferntree Gully Vic 3156

Secretary David Jamie (03) 758 6082

Volume 5 No. 2 December 1992 Knox & District Woodworkers Club Inc.

General Meeting: 1st Wed. of Month (except January) at 7.00pm Held at Clubrooms Glenfern Rd. Ferntree Gully (opposite No 44)

MEMBERSHIP FEES

S

As at the 18th of November, we had about 36 financial members. The committee will be starting to chase up the financial status of the people using the club rooms. Please don't be offended if you are approached about your financial status. We, on the committee, are just doing our job.

Joining Fee (new members) \$10 Annual Fee \$25 Annual Fee (Concession) \$20

The little sting in the tail is that those members who have not paid the membership by the end of the year may be required to pay another joining fee.

S MEMBERSHIP FEES S

CAR PARKING.....

The club has been advised that we are NOT TO PARK ON THE GRASS. This includes the grassed areas both inside and outside the gates. If the hard stand (sealed area in front of the rooms) is full, then we are to park in the parking area in the oval

next door. The gate from our block to the oval will be open.

The reason give is the parking in on the grass has been damaging the grounds.

CHRISTMAS PARTY

DATE: 6th December 1992 Time 11:00am until ????? at the Club Rooms

Please bring own drinks.
The CLUB will supply Meat.
Members are requested to bring either a
Salad or a sweet. The idea is that these
will be shared with all members. As a
suggestion, members with names A to
M should bring salads, the rest to bring
sweets.

If you have any crockery or cutlery that is not being used, the club would appreciate a donation of this type of item. They would be kept in our rooms and used for BBQ's etc. You would have to agree that it is better to eat off 'proper' plates than balancing a snag on a bit of cardboard.

If you can help in any way, please contact Sue Wood who is coordinator for the day.

88888888888888888



YOUR COMMITTEE

President: Peter Howell Ph:758 1297 Secretary: **David Jamie** Ph: 758 6082 Treasurer: Noel Dawson Ph:754 3678 V. President: Herman van der Breggen Ph:720 2447 Editor: David Jamie Ph: 758 6082 Committee: **Ed Lawer** Ph: 763 5396 Sue Wood Ph: 755 1654 David Howell Ph: 874 6757 Peter Johnson Ph: Tom Coglin Ph: **Garry Pope** Ph: 762 6293

89989989989989989

Items from the Committee Meeting.

We will be changing Insurance companies this year. Although it is less expensive than the previous policy, we are still up for a premium of over \$300.

A set of house rules and procedures are being drafted. Members will have a chance to comment prior to them being published and enforced.

The following rules on expenditure will take effect immediately:

Purchases, up to a total of \$50 may be approved by the President or Secretary per month. Items between \$50-\$100 must be authorised by the committee. Items over \$100 must go to the committee and be supported by written quotations.

Processes have commenced to sell the cutters and the spindle moulder.

David Howell has been appointed SAFETY OFFICER. He has absolute authority in all matters relating to safe working practices in the club rooms.

On practical nights work is to FINISH at 9:00pm sharp. Workers are then to clean up their own mess and not leave it to others.

As the scribe for the club, I have been requested to commence a history of the club. I done see this as a huge problem as long as members are willing to provide information that will help make the history interesting and informative.

The type of information requested is:

How you first heard of the club and how you became a member.

Any interesting incidents that happened in relation to the club or on outings.

Although we have been around for a short time, if we do not get this information down on paper it will soon be lost or forgotten.

MEETING DATES

General Meeting 1st Wednesday of each month (excluding January)

Committee Meeting 3rd Wednesday of each month

Practical Nights Every Wednesday Night Unemployed & Retirees - Thursday 10:00am - 3:00pm.

Special Projects As arranged.

HELP - I am very happy to include articles in the newsletter as supplied by members. This newsletter is a way of giving and getting information. The quality and size is strictly dictated by your participation.

Please check the label on the envelope. If it has a \$ on it, it means that my records show that you are not financial. With the end of the year fast approaching, we do not really want to start to impose a new joining fee to those who have simply forgotten to pay.